SALMON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

July 26, 2012
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jeff Knudson, Janet Haddon, Bonnie Torgerson, Ken Rogers, Fritz Cluff, Tom Taylor, Ross Cole, Callie Cole, Annette Koerner
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jim Tucker, Bob Barningham
BUSINESS: 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

Jeff said there are important items coming up that will affect this season’s playing.  There are pipes exposed in the rink.  The boards need painting.  Finding the compressor leak is a priority.  Jeff said if these items aren’t fixed by help from every division over several weekends in August, September and October, we won’t be able to make good ice. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Linda wasn’t present.  Jeff asked Annette to check to see if Mike Ernest sent a bill for $258.60 to close out the LOT #2.  Steel Reese grant for replacing boards is finished up.  Damage to the boards from the board brush wheel on zam.  Jeff stated that we need 12 inch kicker boards to replace the 8 inch ones.  Demo Derby numbers are down from the past.  
REGISTRAR’S REPORT:  Fritz has nothing to report.
Head coaching:  

All head coaches were approved by written vote as follows:

U19-Tom Taylor

Midget-Tim Torgerson

Bantam-Joel Griffith

Squirt-Dan Bill

Mite-Rob Crispin

U14-Jim Tucker

All assistant coaches were approved unanimously by a show of hands:

U14-Thyra Warren

Midget-Brian Hamilton

Mite-Jen Bill, Deb Crispin, Zeke Smith

Peewee-Mike Dougherty
Website updates:  Jeff would like to see our website updated soon including new pictures.
Monthly meeting notes:  uploaded on website, as well as sending out to members, so Bonnie will send the minutes to Jeff when uploading to website and he will send them out to the members
I-Volunteer donation request of $100:  large group of nonprofits put on an appreciation concert for their supporters.  SHA voted to be part of it again.
Snack Shack break-in updates:  Jeff met with Leah Matson today--statements are needed from Thyra and Amy.  Officer Matson is prepared to press charges against 5-6 people for burglary.  SHA will be looking for restitution and needs to determine the amount of the items stolen.

Jeff is suggesting that we go to key padlocks on the snack shack doors and that the door for the bathroom only be unlocked during practices.  Keys will be issued during the season.  Jeff also suggested building a locking pantry where the shower is now.
Midgets in MAHA:  MAHA has invited Salmon to become part of the MAHA High School league.  Janet has asked if there is a problem with the team joining MAHA.  Janet also added that MAHA would like to see other divisions join.  Jeff stated that it wouldn’t be a problem for the Midgets to join that league and asked that nothing would be done that would affect other divisions from playing in that league in the future by missing games or causing any sanctions.  Jeff would like to see the bylaws and the schedule of home games so that other division tournament weekends can allow the Midgets to get time on those weekends.  Tom stated that IAHA blackout dates be honored at all costs.  Tom also feels strongly that the IAHA State tournaments would be considered as part of the Midget schedule.  Further, Tom asked that the Midgets respect the game times on the girl’s weekend that are given.  Jeff backed up what Tom said about the blackout games, as well as, considering the IAHA tournaments a priority.  Jeff suggested that the Midgets go to the Sun Valley and IF tournaments so that we maintain good relationships with the Idaho teams.  
Sharpening Machine:  Tom Taylor asked that the Koerners be reimbursed for the skate sharpening machine in the amount of $3,000.  Annette wants to write a LOT grant request for the machine.  Jeff asked that the LOT request be for $2,000 and SHA will pay $1,000.  Voted on and approved.
LOT Requests:  Jeff asked Annette if she would be the LOT representative again.  She agreed.  Jeff asked that fixing the warming shed be added to the LOT request.

Ice Schedule:  Fritz asked that the ice schedule be set up before registration begins.  If anyone has requests to change the schedule, they should bring them before the board by the August meeting.  The practice schedule will be finalized August 16, 2012.  Tournament schedule will be finalized at the September meeting.

Derby Fundraiser:  Tom was appalled at the number of U19 girl’s team help at the Derby booth.  
NEXT MEETING:  August 16, 2012
Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Torgerson

